
WAC 308-101-180  Format and length for briefs.  (1) The text of 
any brief must be typed or printed in a proportionally spaced typeface 
and must appear in print as twelve point or larger type with no more 
than ten characters per inch and double-spaced. The same typeface and 
print size should be standard throughout the brief, except that foot-
notes may appear in print as ten point or larger type and be the 
equivalent of single-spaced. Quotations may be the equivalent of sin-
gle-spaced. Except for materials in an appendix, the typewritten or 
printed material in the brief may not be reduced or condensed by pho-
tographic or other means.

(2) Briefs shall not exceed twenty pages. For the purpose of de-
termining compliance with this rule, appendices are not included. For 
good cause, the hearings examiner may grant a motion to file an over-
length brief.

(3) Unpublished opinions of the Washington court of appeals are 
those opinions not published in the Washington Appellate Reports. Un-
published opinions of the court of appeals have no precedential value 
and are not binding on any court. However, unpublished opinions of the 
court of appeals filed on or after March 1, 2013, may be cited as non-
binding authorities, if identified as such by the citing party, and 
may be accorded such persuasive value as the hearings examiner deems 
appropriate.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 46.01.110. WSR 18-11-098, § 308-101-180, 
filed 5/21/18, effective 9/4/18.]
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